

This Week's Data Whole School Attendance

95% - Satisfactory

Well done to Donaldson, who had an attendance of 97%, and Morpurgo, who had an attendance of 100%.

They will get an extra five minutes playtime.

This week's winners of the Anlabee Challenge were **Team Wilberforce** (the Yellow Team).

Radio Anlaby

Mr Appleyard and the children have been working very hard to put together their first radio broadcast!

If you log on to our school website and go to the 'Our School' section you will find our APFM page where you can listen to the broadcast.

More information about the club and how they put things together will follow in time.

So keep popping back for more information and more episodes.

East Riding of Yorkshire Council

Anlaby Primary School

'Ambitious, Proud, Successful'

NEWSLETTER 14th February 2020

This Week

Simmons have had great fun this week designing and creating their own maps and identifying different features.

Inkpen and Rosen have been writing safety posters and carrying out their own risk assessments to keep themselves safe when they go on the school field.

Sharratt and Donaldson have created nests for the dinosaur eggs they made and have been looking at camouflage and other ways to keep them safe.

Potter and Ahlberg had a wonderful afternoon when their parents came in to help them make clay models to round off their 'Street Detectives' topic. Thank you to everyone who managed to come in and help.

Murphy and Dahl have been writing alternative chapters for their class story 'Helping Hercules,' and held a mini Olympics to round off their 'Myths and Monsters' topic.

Morpurgo and Kinney have been studying the different stages of the water cycle. They have also written a scientific account of how it all works.

Hergé and Walliams have been taste testing different types of dried fruit in order to use them when they bake Egyptian style bread. They have also been writing about the Benben stone that is found at the top of a pyramid. Find a passing Year 5 child and ask them about it if you want more information!

Shakespeare and Rowling have been exploring the geography of South America and Mexico. Inspired by the book 'Holes,' they have been writing persuasive letters to encourage parents to send their children to a boot camp!!!



World Book Day

On Thursday 5th March it is World Book Day and we would like to use the event to highlight the authors our classes are named after.

So on this day we would like, as far as possible, for the children to come dressed as a character from one of the stories written by their class or year group author. So for example in Year 6 they could come dressed as a character from Harry Potter or one of the many Shakespearian characters!

During the day the children will get a chance to focus on different aspects of reading and storytelling, and have an enjoyable day focused on that most important skill of all – reading.

Why not spend some time over half term googling characters from your child's class author or going to the library and getting their books out to read and really inspire the children with their reading. What better way to spend half term!!!

Lunch Menu W/C: 24th February 2020				
Meatballs	Chicken Nuggets	Margherita Pizza	Italian Chicken	Lincolnshire Fishcake
OR	OR	(V)	OR	OR
Quorn Balls (V)	Veggie Burger (V)	+++	Quorn Fillet (V)	Veggie Nuggets (V)
+++	+++	Garlic Wedges	+++	+++
Rice	Chips	Carrot & Cucumber	New Potatoes	Chips
Crusty Bread	Beans OR	Sticks	Cauliflower	Beans OR Sweetcorn
Sweetcorn	Sweetcorn	+++	Sliced Carrots	+++
+++	+++	Jelly & Ice Cream	+++	Chocolate Cookie &
Shortcake &	Pancakes & Ice	OR	Summer Cupcake	Orange Wedges
Custard	Cream	Fruit OR Yoghurt	OR	OR
OR	OR		Fruit OR Yoghurt	Fruit OR Yoghurt
Fruit OR Yoghurt	Fruit OR Yoghurt			

<u>View from the</u> Classroom Floor

This week the children in Year 6 have been practising and revising for their SATs and they have been doing really well.

They have also been doing some amazing science work on calories and how to keep healthy. Not only that they have been carrying out research on William Harvey and putting it in to knowledge organisers on the computers.

How they have managed to fit it all in we don't know but well done Year 6. Keep it up!!!

Hope you all have a really great half term.

Honey, Lola, Joe, Sophie B and Betsy.

Mrs Grout

Congratulations to Mrs Grout who is expecting her second child later in the year. We wish her all the best at this exciting time.

We have already interviewed and appointed Mrs Everitt to cover Mrs Grout when she leaves at Easter.

Dates for your Diary

Friday 9am each week – New Whole School Celebration Assembly. Look out for your text invite on a Thursday morning.

Monday 17th – Friday 21st February- Half Term Tuesday 25th February – Parents' Evening Thursday 27th February – Parents' Evening Thursday 5th March – World Book Day **Thursday 26th March – Spring Term Disco** (Details to follow)

More dates, times and details to follow.

Car Parking

We have just been informed that the East Riding of Yorkshire Council is putting more services in the Children's Centre. This will result in a further 20 – 22 members of staff working out of the Children's Centre. This will of course mean an increase in the number of cars that will need to park either in the car park or on the streets outside the school.

Although the car park on the site is a shared car park between the Children's Centre and the School, we have no ability to stop this happening. The new members of staff will be arriving in the week after half term. During this week there will be many more cars on the site and a number of removal vans.

In order to ensure that everybody is as safe as can be on the site during that week we are going to stop all vehicular access to the site by parents. The pedestrian access will be by far the safest way to access the site and we would encourage all parents to use this access point and not to come down the drive on foot.

Further information about how we will managed ingress and egress around the site will be given when we are clear of the impact this will have around the site.

This will not affect Blue Badge holders in the short term but this may need to be reviewed in the future.

We apologise for any inconvenience this causes but our main priority is to keep adults and children safe on site.

The Hive Out of School Club

This week our activities have linked to the Year 5 Egyptian theme. We have looked at famous Egyptian landmarks and created silhouette artwork, designed collages of Tutankhamun, and experimented with how to build the best pyramids.

We have also talked about Valentine's Day and the meaning of love - making cards, love heart 3D glasses and split-pin hugs!

The children also enjoyed learning new card games, looking at nature books, and designing their own small words and towns.

Our table tennis champion of the week is Jacob for always playing with a smile.

We still have limited places available for half term. For last minute bookings and more information email thehiveanlaby@gmail.com or check us out on our Facebook page or Twitter.

Have a great weekend.

Miss Stanley

I would like Mr May to know...